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People with news of coming events or noteworthy happenings in the Pastoral District of Southern Vales to share with the rest of the parish, 

please contact the Editor, Anne Chittleborough, at 23 The Esplanade, Pt Willunga 5173, Ph 8556 5078 or email machit5@bigpond.com.au,   

preferably by 15th July.   With The Grapevine now appearing on the parish website http://www.southernvalesparish.org and including photos 
and some contact details, notify the Editor if you want to avoid being included in it.        

Newsletter of the Pastoral District of Southern Vales, Diocese of The Murray, SA 

The GrapevineThe GrapevineThe GrapevineThe Grapevine 

 

St Ann’s Patronal Festival 

Sunday 20th July, 10 am 

will be 

Fr Paul’s last service at Southern Vales 

 

There will be only one service in the Pastoral District on that day, with soup and a shared lunch in the hall afterwards. 

 

July 2014 
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Willunga Almond Blossom Festival 2014 
 

The Pastoral District of Southern Vales will run its traditional stall in the Willunga Show Hall from 10 am – 2.30 pm 

Monday 28
th

 to Wednesday 30
th

 July. This is a shared Pastoral District fundraiser. 
 

Your contributions of saleable items would be welcomed. Best sellers include: biscuits, cakes, 

slices, jams, chutneys, sauces and fresh produce. Please seal biscuits in either snap lock plastic 

bags or cello bags. All cakes and slices to be well sealed in bags or plastic wrap and,  

preferably, priced, and all items labelled with  ingredients listed. Handcrafted and knitted 

items welcome, but no plants please.  Monday 28
th

 July St Margaret’s 

       Tuesday 29
th

 July St Ann’s 

      Wednesday 30
th

 July St Philip & St James’ & St Stephen’s 

      Enquiries: Wendy Sandercock 8556 4535 

 

Val Martin, R. I. P. 
 

With the death of Val Martin on 24
th

 June our Pastoral District 
has lost one of its special people. Warm-hearted, generous, fun-
loving Val, maker of scones and mischief, first in to offer when 
something needed to be done, Val will be very much missed by 
her family, her friends, St Ann’s congregation and beyond.  
 

Val was born and grew up in Goroke, Victoria, and married stock 
& station agent Bushy Martin. When they came to live in  
Willunga and later Aldinga, they became staunch members of 
our church, and played a pivotal role in the fundraising and 
building of St Ann’s hall, with stones donated and collected from 
their farm on the hill.  
 

Val served at times as President of the Guild and Sacristan at St 
Ann’s, and was always “in there” in times of need. 
 

Warden Peter Chapman, speaking at morning tea on the Sunday 

after the funeral, concluded:  “There is a lot of Val in that hall, 

perhaps more than sweat and tears... I encourage you if you’re 

missing Val to go to the hall and put your hand on a stone—it might have been one of the many she laid in the mor-

tar— and think of the good times we shared with her. Dear Val; much of St Ann’s involved many stones over many 

years. You became one of them, a real rock, and now you are with the Chief Corner Stone.” 

 

Sausages for School Chaplains’ support 
 

The SV Schools Ministry Support Group is  

fundraising at  Bunnings, Noarlunga - sausage 

sizzle and drinks on Saturday July 26
th

 from 7 am 

to 4.30 pm. If you could assist for 2—3 hours 

morning or afternoon, please contact the  

committee Chairman, John Anderson -  

janderson@esc.net.au.  

This assistance would go towards the Pastoral District of Southern 

Vales’ contribution for Schools Ministry. You may know of other  

parishioners who might like to help.  Ted Sandercock  

 

 

 

Roses! 
Trish and the 
team are  
offering rose 
pruning as a 
fund raiser for 
the Pastoral 
District.  
$20.00 per 
hour. 
Contact 

Trish Frith 8556 
2604 

 

When I was hungry you fed me... 
 

The Christian Care & Support Centre has been advised that its government funding has been halved: and this at a time 

when the need for help is increasing. Our gifts of food and money are very much needed. Gifts of  basic foodstuffs as 

part of our weekly offering can make a huge difference to people’s lives. Thank you to all who contribute in this way. 

Enquiries: Anne Lear 8556 5520 
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What’s on  

July  
Tues 1

st
  St Margaret’s Guild 1.30 pm  

    Enquiries: Fran Pettigrew 8323 9366   

Sat 5
th

 International Lunch St Margaret’s 12.30pm  

Sun 6
th

 Family Service 

  Gold Coin collection for CPS workers (chaplains) 

Mon 7
th

 Mothers’ Union, St Nicholas, Seaford, 10 am.   

    Enquiries: Trish Frith 8556 2604  (See p. 4) 

Thurs 10
th

 Colton Court Singers 10.30-11.30 am  

    Enquiries: Sue MacKirdy 8556  5162 

Fri 11
th

 Quiz Night, St Ann’s (see next column) 

Sun 13
th

 Confirmation Service COMBINED SERVICE  

    St Margaret’s 10 am 

Mon 14
th

 St Ann’s Guild Enquiries: Trish Frith 8556 2604 

Tues 15
th

 Pastoral District Council  St Margaret’s, 7 pm 

Sun 20
th

  St Ann’s Patronal Festival COMBINED SERVICE 10 am 

    Fr Paul’s last service at Southern Vales.  

Tues 22
nd

 MARY MAGDALENE 

Fri 25
th

 JAMES 

  Family Tea at St Ann’s 6.30pm  

    Enquiries: Pat Roper  8386 2470   

Sat 26
th

 ANN 

Sat 26
th

- Sun 27
th  

Almond Blossom Festival, Willunga  

    (see opposite page) 

Mon 28
th

 St Margaret’s stall, Willunga 

Tues 29
th

 St Ann’s stall 

Wed 29
th

  SSPJ & St Stephen’s stall 

August 
Sun 3

rd
 Family Service 

  Gold Coin collection for CPS workers 

Mon 4
th

 Mothers’ Union  

Wed 6
th

 TRANSFIGURATION 

Sat 9
th

 Fr Paul’s Induction, Waikerie (see p. 9) 

  MU: Mary Sumner Day 

Mon 11
th

 St Ann’s Guild 1.30 pm 

Tues 12
th

 St Margaret’s Guild 1.30 pm 

Thurs 14
th

 Colton Court Singers 10.30-11.30 am  

Sat 16
th

 Saturday Night Out, Willunga 

Tues 19
th

 Pastoral District Council 7 pm 

Fri 22
nd

 Family Tea at St Ann’s 6.30 pm 

Mon 25
th

 BARTHOLEMEW     

 

CONFIRMATION 

Bishop John  Ford will confirm seven  

members of our congregation at a  

Combined Service at St Margaret’s on 13
th

 

July. Be there to support them as they  

affirm the vows made at their baptism.  

The 10 am  Eucharist and Confirmation will 

be the only service in the Pastoral District 

that Sunday. Shared lunch in the Sunday 

School Room to follow. 

ST ANN’S PATRONAL FESTIVAL 

will be celebrated on 20
th

 July, which is  Fr 

Paul’s and Helen’s last Sunday in our  

Pastoral District. It will be a Combined  

Service at 10 am, the only service ion the 

Pastoral District on that day, and will be 

followed by hot soup and a shared lunch in 

the hall. 

SATURDAY NIGHT OUT 

There will be no Saturday Night Out in July. 

Next on  

Saturday 16
th

 August 

At the Old Bush In n 

 QUIZ NIGHT 

Friday 11th July at St Ann’s 
6.30 for 7 pm. Book a table of 8  

or come & join one.  
Bookings: Anne Chittleborough  

8556 5078 

Family Services 
1

st
 Sunday of the month 

St Ann’s Aldinga 9 am 

St Margaret’s McLaren Vale 10.30 am 
Next on Sunday 3

rd
 August 

Further information: Fr Paul 8323 9744 

FAMILY TEA 

Next at St Ann’s Friday 25
th

 July, 6.30 pm 

All welcome. Bring a friend!  

Bring food to share, or just come! 

TAKING THE PLUNGE TOGETHER 

The weekly “Following Jesus” studies are being well  

attended and challenging. Join a group: 

Wednesdays 10 am at St Margaret’s, 7 pm at St Ann’s; 

Mondays 7 pm at Bob and Susan Smith’s home  

 14 Cairns Way, Seaford Rise.  

Enquiries: Parish Secretary Ph 8556 4535 
URGENTLY NEEDED 

A Treasurer for our Pastoral District 

If you can consider helping with this vital 

role please contact Father Paul 8323 9744 

or Margaret Cale 8556 5236 

Please pray for this position to be filled.  

Drop in at Granny Annie’s, St Ann’s Hall, 7 Stonehouse Lne  
Thursdays 9-11.30, for a cuppa & a chat. You can bring the kids! 

Holiday activities! 
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Fr Paul writes... 

A fellow priest of mine who attended St Philip and St James’, Old Noarlunga on the last Sunday of June reminded 

me after the service of the words used in the first hymn sung that morning. The hymn titled “Trust and Obey” 

states in the last three lines of the final verse “What he says we will do, where he sends we will go – never fear, 

only trust and obey.” 
 

They were very apt words at my last Eucharist at St Philip and St James’ as Priest Assistant of the Southern Vales. 

As you may be aware, I complete my role as Priest Assistant later this month in the Southern Vales and begin a new 

role as the Parish Priest for the Riverland. My last service will be the St Ann’s Patronal Festival on July the 20
th

, to 

which you are all very welcome. 
 

Of course, it was a very difficult decision for Helen and me to accept the Bishop’s offer to go to The Riverland. I had 

informed the Bishop late last year that I had wanted to become the Parish Priest in the Southern Vales and to  

continue to develop the vision plan adopted four years ago for this area. However, the Bishop had other ideas.  

I felt positive about the move to the Riverland when the offer was made, but it was one that Helen and I had to 

work through over nearly three months before we finally agreed to accept the Bishop’s offer. 
 

In a second discussion with the Bishop during this process of making a decision, the Bishop made the comment 

that it was not between both of us to accept this position, but between God and me. This made me only work 

harder in prayer in affirming this is what God desired of me in my next phase of my ministry as a priest. I also 

sought spiritual guidance from two other priests to make sure that this was the right decision. I with confidence 

then accepted the Bishop’s offer. 
 

There have been several times in my life when critical decisions have had to be made. I realise that God has been 

with me during those times and continues to work through me as I walk with the Lord doing his will. Hence the last 

lines of the famous hymn “Trust and Obey”: “where he sends we will go – never fear, only trust and obey”. 
 

I will certainly miss you all and the opportunity to become part of your lives as I have over the past five years as 

part of my formation for 12 months as a deacon, and as your priest assistant for nearly four years. 
 

Several retired priests have agreed to help out for two months or so until Fr Nick Schutt arrives in October for a 

two month locum. Please support them as they continue to provide a weekly ministry in the Southern Vales. 
 

Please also support seven candidates who will be confirmed by Bishop John Ford at St. Margaret’s on July the 13
th

 

at 10 am. 

 

With every blessing      

Fr Paul 

 Mothers’ Union 
 

At our June Mothers’ Union meeting we 

were able to admit 2 new members, 

mother Olive Brewster (L), and daughter, 

Christine Gunn (C). Our Vice President Joan Dare  

presented them with their badges and certificates. 

Following this service we held a “Soup Kitchen  

Awareness” lunch with steamy soup and crusty bread.  

Our secretary, Helen Cook, gave us a brief history of soup 

kitchens as they can be traced back to the 1700s. In  

particular focus was given to ones operating in South  

Africa today. Donations made for the lunch totalled $50 

and this has been sent to our Northern Outreach.   

   Helen Cooke   (Photo: L Creed) 
 

The next Mothers’ Union meeting will be at St Nicholas’, 

Seaford on Monday 7th July. Bring a “Treasured  

Keepsake” and share its story with others.  !0.00 am 

morning tea. Lunch in the Cafe.  

Enquiries: Trish Frith 8556 2064 
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Pentecost, celebrating the  

coming of the Holy Spirit to the 

apostles and sometimes known as 

the “church’s birthday”, is always 

a special day. At  St Ann’s,  

messages to the church from 

Moses (read by Br Paul John  

Zimmerman), from Jesus (read by 

Peter Chapman) and from St Paul 

(read by Bill Jeanes) brought 

birthday wishes and reminders of 

what the Spirit brings to the 

church. The youngest member of 

the congregation, Zac McNee, 

blew out the candle on the  

birthday cake made and  

presented by Eileen Binns. 

 

From St Ann’s, Aldinga 
 

We have been privileged to have Fr Martin Chittleborough joining with us at Sunday worship in an official capacity on 

three occasions within the last month. We are overjoyed that he feels well enough again at present to take an active 

part in his Christian Ministry with us. Thank you. 
 

With so many seriously ill St Ann’s people now in care, some some distance from us and not able to join us any more, 

it was decided to take a group photo of our congregation smiling and waving at the camera, and have it sent to our 

dear folk inside a St Ann’s card and with appropriate messages from us all, so they know that they are not forgotten.    
 

The painting of the windows and doors of the church has now been done.   There is still further work to be completed 

for which some of it needs a cherry picker. All is in hand by our capable R&M people. Painter Marcus has done a  

stirling job cleaning up accumulations of pigeon poo as well as painting the woodwork. 
 

The Progressive Dinner on 13
th

 June was a wonderful evening of fellowship for all who attended. It also raised $776 for 

Parish Funds.  A BIG thank you to all involved in any way, from the organisation, provision of food, and  

donation of prizes, music for the Sing-along, to the provision of homes for the night. Thank you Duncan and Alf and 

Annie. (Photos p. 6) 
 

On 11
th

 July we are having our annual Quiz Night.   This time the money is being raised for missions.  We look forward 

to another fun night. Tables of 8, or one can join others at a table. 
 

Our sessions of Following Jesus are being attended by about eleven people. (Below at the first study: Anne  

Chittleborough, Margaret Cale, Peter and Heather Chapman, Bill Cale, Pat Roper, Jill Waite, Barbara Walter. Not in 

photo: Trish Frith, Anne Lear, Br Paul Zimmerman, photographer). We have had stimulating discussions and keen  

participants. 
 

The noticeboard for the porch of 

the church has been built by the 

Men’s Shed Aldinga, and once it 

has been given its coats of  

varnish, will be installed there. 

Thank you Bill Cale for offering 

to do the painting of this.  The 

noticeboard is a donation to the 

church. 
 

We were deeply saddened by the death of Val Martin on 24
th

 June. A funeral conducted by Fr Martin was the  

occasion for about 200 people to commit her to God’s loving care. There were gale force winds and freezing  

temperatures outside but hearts were warmed by accompanying a video of Val singing “Que Sera Sera” in her kitchen. 

Pat Roper & Peter Chapman, Wardens 
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Included in a farewell presentation to Fr Paul and Helen from 

SSPJ was a voucher for a flight in the Waco biplane,  

arranged by Bob Smith with his brother Martin.  Some of the 

congregation went down to the Aldinga Airport to see them 

off and welcome them back.  Photo: D Best 

 

   Around the traps... 

The PD Progressive Dinner on 13
th

 

June began with drinks and hors 

d’oeuvres at St Ann’s, then went on to 

the “mystery locations” for a sit-down 

main course at the Lears’ home and 

desserts, coffee and sweet delights 

served to a musical accompaniment at 

Duncan Gordon’s place at Sellicks 

overlooking the lights of Aldinga. 

A (L-R) Ted Sandercock, Margaret 

Cameron, Duncan Gordon, Wendy 

Sandercock, Jill Waite, Bill Cale, Fran 

Pettigrew, Sylvia Francis. 

 

LAST CALL for photos to be 

considered for a 2015 parish calendar. 

Photos of church life or our beautiful 

district, quality to print to A4 size.  Contact Martin 

& Anne Chittleborough   machit5@bigpond.com or  

8556 5078 by Tuesday 15
th

 July. 

A 

B 

B: Back table Clockwise from L): Fr  Paul, Bob Smith, Wendy Sandercock, Julia Drought, Anne & Alf Lear, Cath Davidson. 

Front table L-R: Bill Cale, Trish Frith, Margaret Cale, Susan Smith, Duncan Gordon, Pat Roper. C: Julia drought at the key-

board, Trish Simon. 

C 
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  ...  

From St Margaret’s, McLaren Vale: 
 

At the monthly family service, the children created interesting images of Jesus in the clouds for Ascensiontide, thanks 

to Jac’s creativity. 
 

Pentecost saw us kitted out in something red - a warm reminder in this chilly weather. Thanks to Greg and Helen  

Roberts for decorating in red as well as Fran Pettigrew’s cheering flower arrangements. We are always grateful to 

these “behind the scenes” workers who make sure things look good and run smoothly. 
 

We have begun the Following Jesus programme with ten in the St Margaret’s group and we are happy for more to 

join us. It promises to be a challenging and very encouraging course. It runs at 10 am on Wednesday mornings. 
 

Seven confirmation candidates have begun their classes with Fr Paul. The classes are held straight after the 10.30 am 

Holy Eucharist service on Sunday mornings. 
 

There are a few maintenance jobs which need to be done at St Margaret’s. These jobs include:                                                                                                                           

 1. Replacement of guttering on the northern side of the Sunday School room. 

 2. Replacement of  rotting timber eaves over the outside door of the vestry. 

 3. Removal of the rusty rainwater tank next to the church. 

 4. Rejoining of runoff drainage pipe from the church roof to the underground drainage  pipe. 

Peter Chapman has been notified of these works and he is making arrangements for repairs with a local builder, Don 

Norman. 
 

We Anglicans are the only church group who sing with the residents at Colton Court and we would love to see some 

more helpers come. You don’t have to be a great singer and it is very rewarding to see the smiles on the residents’ 

faces as they recognise old favourites. We visit every second Thursday of the month at 10.30 am for an hour. 
 

Greg John, Julia Drought, Wardens 

From St Stephen’s, Willunga: 
 

The Ascension Day service was held at 6 pm on Thursday 29
th

 May. Thank you to the choir for their singing.  12 people 

ascended High St to the Old Bush Inn  for dinner.  
 

Our prayers for Margaret Cameron who now resides at Life Care, Aldinga. Visits are much appreciated by Margaret. 

She has attended church at St Ann’s on Sundays and “Following Jesus” workshops on Wednesdays. Thank you drivers. 
 

Joan has resigned as People’s Warden for personal reasons. We are seeking a new People’s Warden. 
 

Thank you Joan, Jac and Wendy for the preparation of the church each week. 
 

The planting of the area around the peppercorn tree has progressed.  Some ground cover is doing well and more will 

be planted. The City of Onkaparinga continues to mow the grounds. We are still investigating a solar light for the  toilet. 
 

The Vigil Mass is on a Saturday at 5.30 pm. Do come if at any time you are unable to attend a Sunday service. During 

winter, drinks (choice of sherry) and nibbles (cheese and dips) continue. All welcome. 

Ted Sandercock, Warden 

 

 

Eden Faith Stell (seen here with her  

parents John & Belinda, Fr Paul and Trish 

Frith) was baptised at St Stephen’s  on 28
th

 

June. Her parents were married by Fr Paul 

at St Stephen’s, and her sister Hope was 

also baptised in this church.  
 

Despite living at Bridgewater, John and 

Belinda and their family are regular   

worshippers at St Stephen’s.        
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From St Philip & St James, Old Noarlunga: 
Sunday 1

st
 June was an historic occasion when Judy Wells took Morning 

Prayer for the first time (in our pastoral district), ably assisted by Susan 

Smith with Christine Carroll playing violin.  Thank you Judy, Susan and  

Christine. 
 

This occurred because Wallace Mausolf had a most unfortunate injury and 

infection in his knee with a stretch in hospital, a rare event for Wallace.  He 

is still recovering  at home.  Get well soon Wallace. 
 

On 8
th

 June Fr 

Paul baptised 

Karen-May  

Wilson, a happy 

and amusing  

occasion when Fr 

Paul commented 

that "she is the 

first child who has turned her head and looked into the 

font while I was baptising them". It caused some  

delighted ripples of mirth in the congregation. 
 

 

On 22
nd

 June Fr John baptised Martin and Rigel Meaney (R). Their 

father, David, was a student at the Institute of Technology in 1983 

when Fr John was lecturing in Chemical Technology. It was  

another happy occasion - the family brought a plate of goodies 

and stayed for morning tea. 
 

Much has been happening on the maintenance scene: 

* The stone masonry repairs above the two vestry doors have 

been completed. 

* Repairs to the slate copings on the tower have also been 

completed (photo p. 10). 

* Two coats of lime washing the new plaster in the porch have 

been completed by Bob and Rupert for which we are all 

grateful (photo p. 10). We will move the furniture back when 

it has dried out. 

* Thank you to Rupert Best for your time and expertise in liaising with the contractors from quote to  

 completion. 

The gravedigger, under guidance from John Carroll and Rupert, has levelled and spread gravel on the cemetery 

paths to reduce the risk of tripping, and a special white gravel on some of the graves which had subsided.   

Rupert has also sprayed weeds.  It is looking very neat. 
 

We were very sad to say goodbye to Fr Paul and Helen at their last service at SSPJ on 29
th

 June and wish them well in 

their new parish(es).  We have enjoyed their 

guidance through worship as well as their  

delightful company at pastoral district  

functions.  They will be sorely missed and we 

thank them for all they have done for us. 
 

The Following Jesus programme was well  

received and we thank Susan and Bob for  

opening their home for us. (Pictured: Helen  

Devenport, Stephen Wells, Susan Smith, Fr 

Paul, Judith Wells, Bob Smith, Rupert Best. Not 

in the photo: Jackie & Martin Webb. 

Stephen Wells and Bob Smith,  Wardens 

   Around the traps... 

Photos: D Best 
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News from Pastoral District Council 

On Tuesday 17th June the Council met at 7.00 pm chaired by Fr Paul.  Matters discussed included the  
following.  Other items appear elsewhere in this edition. 
 

NBN Connection.  There is now a new phone handset in the Parish Office with wireless connection to a 
new handset in the rectory. This means there are two handsets in the Rectory Study, one for the Rectory 
and one with wireless extension to the Parish Office - a very good outcome after the hassles following the 
accidental cutting of the copper line to the office during the NBN installation. We now have the option of 
internet connection in the office if a new computer is purchased with a wireless card. With the second  
connection the monthly cost with iiNet is $79.95, an increase of $10 per month. After Fr Paul leaves we will 
still pay $79.90 per month for the internet and two phones. Arrangements will be in place for an answering 
machine in the Rectory which will need to be checked when the rectory is unoccupied. 
 

Wedding Expo 29th June: Fr Paul & Helen, Andrew & Dawn Parker and Helen & Greg Roberts assisted. 
 

Appointment of PD Treasurer: The Pastoral District is still seeking a Treasurer. Margaret Cale has been 
continuing in the role temporarily despite having officially retired. We give heartfelt thanks for her dedication. 
 

Fr Paul and Helen's move to The Riverland: Fr Paul confirmed that his last Sunday with us will be 20th 
July, his commissioning will be on 9th August at 11 am at Waikerie which is the closest church to the PD of 
Southern Vales and 2¾ hours from McLaren Vale. Fr Paul has been speaking to Brian McMillan re music 
for the commissioning and the choir. There will be lunch at the Waikerie Community Club afterwards - 200 
people are expected including an estimated 20-30 from our pastoral district.  Removalists will be at the  
rectory on 23rd July. A locum, Fr Nick Shutt, will be here for October and November and Fr John and Fr Ed 
will help fill in the gaps. Some Sundays still need to be filled in. In the case of funerals English Rose will 
contact Fr John, Fr Graham and another priest to be decided. Fr Nick will be happy to take Saturday night 
services and two services on Sundays. His first service will be on 5th October, a Family Service.  
 

Following Jesus program: The sessions held so far were considered very thought-provoking with a  
suggestion to do it little by little during the week as it is difficult to do all at once. The comment was made 
that "Some people don't talk, just listen and think and then come up with an amazing contribution." 
 

Financial Report: 

Comments:  Margaret Cale, Retired Treasurer, commented that: 
*  The monthly deficit includes the monthly insurance payment which will continue until October (as it is paid   
over 10 months) so we are seeing the impact monthly. 

*  January to May collections are within $500 of an ambitious budget figure. 
*  Following the letter from the Diocese after Vestry, Margaret Cale presented the Pastoral District's Special   

Purpose Fund accounts with explanations. 
*  She has set up a different separate set of accounts as, with the accounting set up through the Balance    
Sheet, there was insufficient detail for the Diocese. 

*  These consist of: 
a separate Profit & Loss Statement listing the Guilds and each R&M account from January to May 

2014 and 
a separate Account Transactions showing each individual transaction. 

*  Money received for R&M needs to be shown where it is from on the weekly Collections sheet, eg Bottles 
and cans, donations. 

*  It gives each centre the chance to see the money going in and out of the accounts. 
Fr Paul thanked Margaret for doing the extra work.  Since the Council meeting, followed by an R&M  
meeting, Margaret has been working with the Diocese on a document showing a clear outline of the new 
procedure for R&M expenditure to ensure timely payment of accounts. 
 

          Next meeting:  Tuesday 15th July 2014         Di Best on behalf of The Editor. 

May 2014                 $ Overall finances to May 2014                 $ 

Nett monthly income 6,568 Income 32,594 

Monthly expenditure 7,501 Expenditure 40,200 

Deficit -932 Operating profit/loss       -7,606 

Missions 671 Total donations to missions   2,149 

 

 

 

(Budgeted Deficit  

-$5,622) 
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A child’s-eye-view 

of life and death... 

 

 

Parish Service times Parish Service times Parish Service times Parish Service times     
    

St Stephen’s, St Andrews Tce, Willunga   

    Saturday: Vigil Mass: 5.30 pm 

St Philip & St James, Church Hill Rd,  

  Old Noarlunga          

 Sunday: Holy Eucharist: 8.45 am  
St Ann’s, South Rd, Aldinga   

    Sunday: Holy Eucharist: 9 am 

 with  children’s lessons and activities 

St Margaret’s, Main Road McLaren Vale  

   Sunday: Holy Eucharist: 10.30 am with  
 Sunday School 
   Wednesday: Holy Eucharist: 9:00am 

Southern Vales Pastoral DistrictSouthern Vales Pastoral DistrictSouthern Vales Pastoral DistrictSouthern Vales Pastoral District    

Contact information:Contact information:Contact information:Contact information:    
Ass’t Priest The Rev’d Paul Devenport 

(to 20th July) Ph 08 8323 9744 

Email pdevenport@vtown.com.au 
 

Parish Secretary: Ted Sandercock 

Ph 8556 4535 

Email sanderwt@bigpond.com 
 

The Parish Office is not regularly  
attended but messages can be left on the  

message bank 08 8323 9155 

Visit our website!Visit our website!Visit our website!Visit our website!    

http://www.southernvalesparish.org 
  * * * * * 

To contact your church wardens: 
St Philip & St James, Old Noarlunga 

 Bob Smith 0424 121 954 

  Stephen Wells  8326 7114  

St Margaret’s, McLaren Vale      

  Julia Drought 7009 7705 

  Greg John 8325 0277  
St Stephen’s, Willunga           

   Ted Sandercock  8556 4535 

St Ann’s, Aldinga 

   Peter Chapman 8557 7151 

   Pat Roper 8386 2470 

But please note:  From time to time the four centres of the 
Pastoral District combine in worship to celebrate  

special events. On those days there is only one Sunday  
service in the Pastoral District. 

 

On Sunday 13th July the only service will be at  
St Margaret’s, McLaren Vale. It will be a  

Confirmation service conducted by Bishop John Ford. 
Then on Sunday 20th July there will again be only one 

service; this time at St Ann’s, to  
celebrate their Patronal Festival, and to say  
goodbye to Fr Paul and Helen Devenport  

Repair work at St Philip & St James (see p. 8): 

  Above: Repairing the tower copings 

  Below: Rupert Best and Bob Smith  lime washing the  

  plaster in the   porch.     


